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Notice of Action by E-mail Between Meetings for 
Information Technology Advisory Committee 

 
The Chair of the Information Technology Advisory Committee having concluded that prompt 
action is needed, public notice is hereby given that the Information Technology Advisory 
Committee proposes to act by email between meetings on Monday, May 5 at 9 am in accordance 
with California Rules of Court, rule 10.75(o)(1)(B). A copy of the proposed action is available on 
the advisory body web page on the California Courts website listed above. 
 
Background 
During the April 28 ITAC meeting, the committee approved the workstream’s project 
recommendations, excluding those involving artificial intelligence (AI). To ensure that all 
remaining proposals with a generative AI component would comply with the proposed rule of 
court and standard of judicial administration being developed by the Judicial Council’s AI Task 
Force, the committee deferred consideration of AI-related proposals pending further evaluation. 
Courts with identified projects were asked to confirm whether their proposals involved the use of 
generative AI and, if so, whether they would adhere to the forthcoming policy. Based on the 
responses received and subsequent project review, the recommendations were updated by the 
ITAC chair and workstream leads.  
 
Additionally, proposals from the Superior Court of Santa Clara County were incorporated into the 
project list along with recommendations, per the ITAC chair and workstream lead review. These 
proposals were not initially captured due to a technical issue encountered during the application 
submission process.  
 
Proposed Action 
The committee will consider a proposal to approve the workstream’s remaining IT Modernization 
project recommendations for FY 2025-26, as identified in the materials for this action.  
 
Written Comment 
In accordance with California Rules of Court, rule 10.75(o)(2), written comments pertaining to the 
proposed action may be submitted before the Information Technology Advisory Committee acts 
on the proposal.  For this specific meeting, comments should be e-mailed to itac@jud.ca.gov. Only 
written comments received by Monday, May 5 at 9 am will be provided to advisory body members. 
 
 
 
Posted on: May 2, 2025 
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